Dear Students and Parents/Guardians,
Welcome to a new school year! I am looking forward to creating a fun learning experience for you in my classroom. This can be achieved through cooperation and a real dedication towards your education. In order to ensure the acquisition of our classroom goals, we must focus on some guidelines.

Computer Lab Rules

1. Show respect for authority.

Always be respectful in the way you interact with everyone including all adults and classmates.

2. Respect property.

Please use all equipment properly. Be respectful of other’s rights and their property.

3. Display appropriate social skills.

Remember that you are in a school setting and everyone should monitor their behavior.

4. Come prepared for class and exhibit concern for your learning.

Enter and leave the lab in a quiet manner bringing all needed supplies and assignments.

5. Adhere to all computer policies to include Acceptable Use Policy and the appropriate use of the computer as a tool.

Consequences

1. First Offense – Student’s name will be written on the board.

2. Second Offense – a check mark will be placed by the student’s name, the student will have a 15 minute loss of computer time or loss of recess

3. Third Offense – a second check mark will placed by the student’s name resulting in parental contact and afterschool detention
4. Fourth Offense- Should there be a third check mark, the student will be referred to the office, and a parent, teacher, student, principal meeting will be scheduled

5. Serious Offenses will be referred to the office immediately where school administration will take appropriate action. In instances of highly inappropriate behavior, a discipline referral will be sent to the office with the student to explain the incident.

Rewards

1. Listening to music

2. Visiting an interesting website

3. Learning games on the computers

Grades are weighed in the following fashion:
30% Classwork and Participation

20% Homework

30% Quizzes/Tests/Projects

20% Final Projects/Final Exams

Family Portal
Our school provides a Family Portal called RenWeb so that you can monitor your child’s progress in each of his/her classes. Parents are assigned a username and password which will allow you to check your child’s academic standing at any time. Students are encouraged to monitor their account as well to be aware of any missing assignments or averages.
You will find the Student Handbook on our school’s website. I enforce all of our school rules, but my two pet peeves are students out of uniform and gum chewing anywhere on campus. If necessary, I will confiscate non-uniform items as well as collect $10 fines for gum chewing. I expect my students to act appropriately anywhere at the school campus and to participate during Mass by responding in prayer and song. 
I expect my students to be respectful and cooperative. I expect my students to be kind and loving towards one another. My hope is that they understand what it means to be a Christian citizen of our school and world. I expect my students to make the right choices, and when they do not, to tell the truth when confronted. I know that my students will have many meaningful experiences at St. Pius X School; consequently, being Christian individuals representing of our school favorably now and in the future.
If you have any questions concerning your child’s progress, feel free to call me at the School Office (262-4846). I will return your call at my first opportunity or during my Conference period. 
After reading this letter, please navigate to the home page of “spxcomputerliteracy “webpage, type in your name, click on the appropriate option, and click on the “Submit” button indicating that you read, support, and understand this correspondence.  I will require all 6th, 7th and 8th grade students and their parents to read this document. Let’s save a tree and Go Green!!!
I appreciate your time and consideration, and thank you for submitting your name digitally!
Sincerely,

Patricia R. Martinez

Computer Literacy Teacher
